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Soweto Baptist Church: 20 year old Thulane made a profession of faith in May. He
followed the Lord in believer's baptism in June. It is encouraging to see how the Lord is
using new believers to bring their friends and then to see the Lord work in their lives is extra
special.

The most exciting news this month: The same day we baptized Thulane, our youngest
daughter, Michaela Sue, made a profession of faith. Over the last several months, she has
had many questions. On June 22nd, after her mom finished their Sunday School class,
Michaela came to her asking more questions and told her she understood and believes in
Jesus for salvation. Please pray for her as we continue to teach her about this new life and
wonderful Savior who made it possible!

June and July are normally really busy for us with groups from the States. This year is no
different. The first two weeks of June we had with us Pastor Aaron Smith from Crossroads
BC in Mobile, AL, and also Scott Young from Temple BC in Kingsport, TN. Both were a
tremendous blessing to us and the folks in the churches here in Port Elizabeth.
Immediately after them we had a small group from Newton BC in Covington, GA led by
Ethan Howeth.

Upcoming groups:

July 3-12 We have a group visiting from Gospel Light Baptist Church in Helena, AL.

July 17- 26 We have a group visiting from Worth Baptist Church in Fort Worth, TX.

July 23- August 1 We have a group visiting from Vision Baptist Church in Alpharetta, GA.

Short term mission trips can be very impactful. My life wouldn’t be the same if it wasn’t for
someone organizing a mission’s trip. | rededicated my life to the Lord on the mission field.
God opened my eyes to the need for laborers abroad and showed me just how vain my life
had become. Not only that, but | met my wife on another trip. God uses these times in ways
we do not expect. Please pray with us that the Lord will work in the hearts and lives of the
young (and older) people who will soon be here on their short term missions trip.

Other Events and Prayer Requests:

Day Camp at Camp Rhino; July 5th, again on July 20th, and finally on July 27th.

The five young men who just finished up their first semester of Bible College, next semester
starts on August 7th.

There are six people who finished up a 3 year Bible Institute. We will have a special
ceremony for them on July 28th.

As always, thank you for your continued support for us and our ministry of church planting
here in South Africa. God bless you for all that you do!

Sincerely,
Jeremy and Rebekah Hall
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